TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP
ANTRIM COUNTY, MICHIGAN

DRAFT MINUTES PLANNING COMMISSSION MEETING

FEBRUARY 14, 2012

COMMUNITY SERVICE BUILDING

TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP

Present:  Scott, Walworth, Spencer, King, Goossen and Jorgensen

Absent:  Tomlinson

Others:  Briggs, Grobbel

Audience:  2

1. Meeting convened at 7:30 PM.

2. Motion by Walworth to approve Agenda Content was seconded and passed 6-0.

3. Correspondence, etc:  Notice was received from Village of Elk Rapids informing the Commission that the Village and Elk Rapids Township will be working on updating and coordinating their Master Plans.  The letter invited cooperation, comments and participation in this process.
4. Motion by Goossen to approve the minutes of January 10, 2012 with additions as suggested by email from Tomlinson was seconded and passed 6-0.  At the end of item 5. add the sentence “Tomlinson stated he would have recused himself if there would have been a public hearing and a decision by the Planning Commission”.

5. There were no Concerns of the Public.

6. Zoning Ordinance Audit Review of Village Zoning.  Grobbel projected maps of the village zones, as submitted by the Commissioners, and had each of them point out their recommendations for changes to both Torch Lake Village and Eastport.  Grobbel will now take those recommendations and compile the information for next month’s meeting.
7. Zoning Ordinance Definitions:  The Commissioners commented on Version 5 definitions, as prepared by the committee, with small changes to be made.  Grobbel will update final document for review next month, before a Public Hearing can be scheduled.
8. Land Use Plan:  There were no comments from Grobbel regarding the plan.

9. Concerns of the Public:  Knoechel had questions about the Village maps.

10. Concerns of the Commission:  Scott brought up the Planner’s Moments DVD series and, after brief discussion, it was decided not to renew the subscription.  Spencer gave an alternative point of view after Scott’s comment about not having public hearings after September.  Spencer believes that it puts a strain on local government to stop governing for 6 months of the year, causing them to hurry!  He said that a lot of government decisions only happen when they can happen.  Scott clarified that he was referring only to the public hearing for a Land Use Plan.  It would be important to have the residents/property owners in attendance, but if it can’t happen, so be it.

11. With no further business the meeting was adjourned at 10:12 PM.

These minutes are respectfully submitted and are subject to approval at the next regularly scheduled meeting.
Kathy S. Windiate

Recording Secretary  
